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BE MODIFIED
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The Permanent Mission of Chile to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the Chair of the Permanent Council and, with regard to the latter's note No. CP/INF6878/14 by which it convenes a closed special meeting of the Permanent Council, wishes to point out that under Article 39 of the Rules of Procedure of the Council, the Chair or any representative of a member state may, respectively, “provide” or “request” that a meeting be closed. However, as the wording of said Article 39 makes unequivocally clear, all meetings are public to begin with and “shall so continue” (that is, closed) once it is decided that they should be. It is out of order, therefore, to call a closed meeting, since only the Permanent Council may determine its nature as such.

In light of the foregoing, we would be grateful if the wording of the note of convocation of the special meeting of the Permanent Council for Thursday, March 6 at 3:00 p.m. could be kindly amended.

The Permanent Mission of Chile avails itself of the opportunity to convey to the Chair of the Permanent Council renewed assurances of its highest consideration.

Washington, D.C., March 5, 2014
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